MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

JANUARY 19, 2011
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:02 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Raymond Perry
Present




Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present




Comm. Robert LeBrun
Present



Comm. Michael Costello
Present



Comm. Scott Kivet

Absent

Attorney Youssouf stated that this is the advertised time for the Budget Hearing for 2011.  He asked that the regular agenda be superseded, and they proceed with the Budget Hearing.

Attorney Youssouf read the 2011 Adopted Budget Resolution, which states that the annual budget presented for adoption reflects Total Revenues of $1,455,510, which includes amount to be raised by taxation of $1,028,010.  This budget will be submitted to the voters on February 19, 2011.  The budget presented is in compliance with the 2% tax levy, and represents a savings.  The tax rate will decrease by $.03 to $.110 of assessed valuation.
Attorney Youssouf stated that the proposed budget has a capital appropriation to purchase a brush truck.  The truck will be paid by utilizing $100,000 of restricted funds and $40,000 from the District’s unrestricted funds.  
Attorney Youssouf stated that he would like to open the Budget Hearing to the public for any questions that they may have.  There were no questions from the public.

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to close the Public Hearing.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Comm. Costello, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adopt the 2011 Adopted Budget Resolution approving the adoption of the 2011 budget in the amount of $1,455,510. The amount to be raised by taxation is $1,028,010.  The annual election is to be held on 2/19/11.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Attorney Youssouf read a Resolution to adopt a Temporary Budget for 2011, which represents 14% of the operating appropriations sections of the Fire District’s 2010 budget, excluding prohibited appropriations.

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to adopt a Temporary Budget for 2011 in the amount of $193,961.00 to fund Board expenses for the period commencing January 1, 2011 through March 31, 2011.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to approve the minutes and to dispense with reading the minutes from the regular meeting held on December 15, 2010, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. LeBrun
  
Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye

INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden was not present.
HEALTH COORDINATOR’S REPORT:  Bill Gardener was present.  Bill stated that everything is good.  The physicals are 100% completed.   

CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Pipero was present and gave his report (attached).  
Chief Pipero stated that he attached a quote for pagers because he had only one left, but he can wait until March if there is no money to purchase them now.  A discussion followed.  Comm. LeBrun stated that they should wait until the budget is approved to purchase the pagers.
Comm. Costello asked if the members who were recruited during the recruitment day stayed.  Chief Pipero said that they are now attending Fire School.  A discussion followed.

FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave report (attached).   Ernie stated that starting a new year in conjunction with the Chief, they mentioned upgrading the computers.  Chief Pipero brought in a computer consultant, who recommended updating the server because it is 10 years old.  It did not pay to put money in the existing server.  They will get a detailed estimate for the upgrade and labor.  A discussion followed.
Ernie stated that they finished the inspections for the year.  The State audit report has been completed and was electronically submitted.  The hard copy needs to be signed and sent to the State.  Comm. Dipierro signed the report.  Ernie will forward it to the State.
Ernie stated that he upgraded his laptop.

Chief Pipero said that they had a fire watch.  They did a report and it was a confidential matter.  A discussion followed.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Frank stated that he had quotes to repair and update the camera system.  They have had some issues with vandalism, and there are some cameras not working.  They have to get the update.
Frank stated that the lowest quote was from J G Systems, Inc.  They will fix everything, and it is guaranteed for a year.  A discussion followed.  Frank feels that this should be done as soon as possible to protect ourselves.  There were some cars damaged, and they had some people in the back that should not have been in the building.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that in his opinion, they should move forward and get the system up and running.  Joe Massoni said that they did have money for it.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Perry made a motion to approve getting the camera system from JG Systems, Inc.

Comm. Costello stated that they need to have a service contract that includes the 2nd and 3rd year service.  Frank said that everything is guaranteed for a year.

Attorney Youssouf said that they need to get a written proposal from JG Systems on their company stationery with a written service agreement.  Attorney Youssouf will prepare a Resolution awarding the contract to JG Systems, Inc., based on the service contract. He will prepare it for the next meeting.
ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni was present and gave report.  Joe stated that CD#1 is maturing.  He researched other banks, but stated that the Board’s present bank (BCB Community Bank) is still the best.  Joe recommended that they roll the CD over.  A discussion followed.
Joe stated that the Board’s balance is running low in the PNC payroll account and the Money Market account.  Joe suggested that they close out the Money Market account and transfer that money into the payroll account.   When this account gets low again, the Board will have to write a check from the BCB Community Bank and deposit it into the payroll account.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro asked about changing the payroll account to the BCB Community Bank.  Joe Massoni said that this can be done.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro stated that they will move the money out of the Money Market account and transfer it to the payroll account.  We will then start the process of moving the payroll account to the BCB Community Bank.

Comm. Costello stated that they should try to get a higher percent of interest on the CD, especially if we are moving another account to that bank.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro said that he will go to the bank and try to get a higher rate of interest.

Joe said that everything is up to date.  He received by fax today the signed Certification of Approved Budget from Trenton.  Joe will forward the signed 2011 Adopted Budget Resolution to the DCA.  A discussion followed.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
Absolute Fire Protection - $289.25 & $89.00 - repairs
Asbury MS. Locksmithing - $365 – change combo safe – open knox box

Bank of America - $138.77 – fuel

Busco Brothers - $576.64 - fuel

Circle Janitorial Supplies - $48.90
Citgo - $741.19 – fuel

D&A Auto - $18.10 - bulbs

Federated Emergency Service, LLC - $2,192 – repairs

Feldman Sablosky Massoni & Co. - $3,788 – accounting fees

Grainger - $55.94 – sand bag & $397.64 – ice melt, snow brush, and pail
William Gardener - $120.95 – reimbursement training material

William Gardener - $675.00 – reimbursement text books

Guard Line Fire & Safety - $485 – repairs

Joanne Hayes - $11.40 – reimbursement postage

Home News - $52.82

Jerry Noonans Auto Center - $394.13 – towing, repairs

Motorola - $252.80, $156, $167.20, $180.80 – repairs

MTUD - $1,322.30 – escrow deposit

Occupational Medicine Services - $32 – flu shots

Occupational Medicine Services - $385 - physicals

New Jersey American water - $164.92 – hydrants

Oliver Soden Agency - $9,062 – A&H insurance

Postmaster - $44 – postage

Postmaster - $116 – PO Box – yearly fee

Royal Transmissions - $648.44 – repairs – Ford Expedition

Verizon Wireless - $460.07- paid online

TOTAL:  $23,431.26

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Ernie Zih - $230.01 – reimbursement computer ram and Norton anti-virus

Michael Graphics - $264 – violation forms

Knox - $363 – Knox Box

Verizon - $505.92 – phone

TOTAL: $1,362.93

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to pay the bills read.
ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:   Comm. LeBrun stated that they will use paper ballots for the election.  Attorney Youssouf will take care of this.  Attorney Youssouf said that the closing date to receive petitions for Commissioner is January 21, 2011.
Attorney Youssouf stated that Comm. LeBrun will have to call him by Monday with the names of the individuals running for Commissioner, so he can prepare the ballots.

Comm. LeBrun said that he will get the books for the election.  They will need to get poll workers.

CORRESPONDENCE:  Comm. LeBrun stated that the Board received a letter from the Board of Elections asking if we wanted office staff available on Election Day to answer any questions.  Comm. LeBrun said that he will sign the letter stating “yes” we would like office staff available on that day.  We will be billed for this service.
Comm. LeBrun stated that he received petitions for Commissioners from Raymond Perry and Charles Dipierro.

Mr. Jason Bader, 7 Innwood Ave., said that he tried to get a petition for Commissioner, and it took him 5 days to get it.  Comm. LeBrun said that the petitions were available at the last meeting.  Comm. LeBrun said that he told Mr. Bader to contact Secretary Hayes.  A discussion followed.
Mr. Howard Dower asked if there is official protocol to hand in the petition.  Attorney Youssouf said that it can be given to anyone on the Board.  The petition must be handed in 28 days prior to the election and must have 10 signatures.

MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC
Two individuals from the public handed in a petition for Commissioner.  They were:

Timothy Eosso, 2 Allison Ct., Monroe, N.J. and Anthony Malanga, 260 Fernhead Ave., Monroe Twp., N.J.

Comm. LeBrun said that he will contact Attorney Youssouf by Monday, January 24, with any additional names of individuals running for Commissioner.
Attorney Youssouf read the resolution to go into Executive Session to discuss litigation and attorney-client privileged material.
Comm. Dipierro, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to adopt the Resolution to go into Executive Session to discuss litigation and attorney-client privileged materials.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Public meeting adjourned 7:55 PM.
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